To           :              Headteachers; Chairs of Governors; Foundation Governors; Ex-officio clergy
From     :               Diocesan Education Team
Date      :               20th  January 2021
Re           :              Fortnightly email and resources from the Diocesan Education Team
Dear Colleagues
Thank you to everyone who responded to our last communication that asked about what resources would be most helpful to support staff at this current time. We are very pleased to hear that what has been offered to our schools so far has been well-received and appreciated. Feedback suggests that the guided reflections and pre-recorded collective worship has been particularly helpful and therefore further resources of this type will be forthcoming, starting this week with four resources aimed at supporting the development of spirituality (The resources referred to in this newsletter will be sent to schools in a resource email as per our routine last term).  
With these resources in mind, you may have seen on regional television, or read in the local and national press about a lovely book written and illustrated by the London and Suffolk based illustrator and writer, Charlie Mackesy – ‘The Boy, the Mole, the Fox and the Horse’. The book is full of the musings of the four friends, many of which are very pertinent for this current time and potentially helpful for many to spend time thinking about. It is not written from a particular faith perspective but could be described as very spiritual in its outlook. A couple of examples for you to think about this week:
‘What’s your best discovery?’ asked the Mole. ‘That I’m enough as I am,’ said the boy.
‘What’s the bravest thing you have ever said?’ asked the boy. ‘Help,’ said the horse.
There are many inspiring and thought-provoking conversations in the book; it is beautifully written and illustrated – we recommend getting hold of a copy!
Collective Worship
We are very conscious that maintaining collective worship for children who are not in school is very time consuming and we are grateful for all that you are doing. We know that schools are using a range of strategies to achieve this and would suggest the bank of ready-made stories and worships which can be found here: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmEMvgYPXWx8qwOYpsrTaGQ
Many of these could be sent home as they are or, if you are using a platform such as ‘Google Classroom’, they could easily be adapted and improved by telling an anecdote of your own and relating them to your school values, then concluding with a short prayer using the ‘Thank you, Sorry, Please’ formula.
Diocesan Database update
In order to maintain good communication, it is essential for us to have a database that is up to date. As we are directly involved in the appointment processes for Head Teachers and Foundation Governors, contact details are easily updated. However, we are aware that Chairs of Governors and Clerks to the governing body can change without us being notified. It would therefore be really helpful if all schools could send us names and contact details for these positions such that we can check and update our records. Please email this information to: sam.powell@portsmouth.anglican.org
Many thanks for your continued hard work and dedication to the church school communities you serve.
The Diocesan Education Team

Please read on for some other useful links to other resources, ideas and opportunities:
RE Resources
Jane Kelly, our Diocesan RE Lead sent out some resources earlier this week to all RE Leaders. Please let us know if your RE Lead did not receive these such that we can update our database with their details too.
Winchester Cathedral Musical Moments
During this lockdown, Winchester Cathedral’s music department will be producing weekly video materials to support musical objectives of the primary curriculum.
The trailer for the materials will be launched on their Winchester Cathedral YouTube channel and social media pages on Monday 25th January with the first video being released on Monday 1st February. Do please look out for these and share with children and families.
Facebook: @winchestercathedral	Twitter: @winCathedral
Instagram: @winchestercathedral
Well-being playlist:
An idea shared with us by St John the Baptist CE Primary School, Waltham Chase - Children had to choose their favourite feel good or calm song and explain their choice: https://open.spotify.com/playlist/2BHwjmrUX6eRRXDBUFOk1E  have a listen and like! Perhaps have a go at creating your own or inviting your children to the same! Thank you to headteacher Kay Bowen for sharing this idea with us.
Free Heartsmart resources:
Many of our schools use Heartsmart resources and the team at Heartsmart have produced some remote learning resources, free to all subscribing schools at: https://www.heartsmartv.com
In addition, over the next 5 weeks, they are sharing with the diocesan team some free resources for all. Here is the first link to this week’s video: HeartSmart | Let Love In
HMD resource:
A resource has been shared with by St Mary’s Junior School, Basingstoke to support those wishing to mark Holocaust Memorial Day once again. Many engaged with this initiative last year so this resource would be very helpful if you are looking to do the same next Wednesday 27 January. Helpful notes for parents/teachers have been added to the Powerpoint slides. Thank you to headteacher Caroline Welch for sharing this with us.
Webinar: The Children’s Society - Fighting for Hope for Children and Young People
Tuesday 2 February 2021, 11am – 12pm 
The Children’s Society invites you to a webinar launching our their goal and vision for the next decade. Hear from Chief Executive Mark Russell and others about how they’ll be fighting for hope and a society built for all children and young people over the next decade. Also hear about their new interactive Lent and Mothering Sunday resources to help your church explore these themes. 
Tickets are free but registration is essential via this Zoom link – https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_NriiseJ7Sy2aD7PtGGolTw 
It may be that some of these resources could also be adapted for use in schools.




